
From: Mottel, Haley <HaleyMottel@gov.sc.gov>
To: Duffy, Amy <aduffy@scprt.com>
CC: Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 11/16/2016 1:32:40 PM
Subject: Water for Carolighting/Reception

Amy,

Hope you are having a great week! Today, at the Carolighting meeting, Kelly brought up the possibility of providing 
bottled water at the event. She was considering purchasing a few cases, but we wanted to check with you to see if 
any could be sent from PRT for the event and reception. Thank you so much for all of your help!!

Thank you,
Haley

Haley Mottel
Legislative Liaison
Office of Governor Nikki R. Haley
Office: (803) 734-0082
Cell: (803) 240-1512
HaleyMottel@gov.sc.gov
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